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	Christ’s compassion 
works . . . all over the 
former USSR

	A hardened young 
man’s heart melts—
he comes to Christ! 

	Skeptical Ukrainians 
change their minds 
about Jesus!

LOVE CHANGES LIVES! 
Your support brings  
people to Jesus  
by showing them  
His love.

Go therefore and make disciples of all the nations, baptizing them in the name  
of the Father and the Son and the Holy Spirit . . . (MATTHEW 28:19)
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In addition to our regular meetings with youth, 
you made it possible for us to hold two camp 

sessions. This year, we had a lot of kids who had 
registered a good month and a half in advance. 
The camps were extremely blessed. Not only 
were the children happy, but their parents also 
came to us every day. Over the past few years, 
the local attitude toward us has changed. We 
used to be considered “sectarians,” but now 
people seem to be able to see Baptists for who 
we really are. The parents help buy products for 
the camp. One offered to help with 
transportation while another brought an ATV 
with a full tank of gasoline. We have built 
friendly relationships with several parents. 
	 Our teenage camp was more difficult 
because so many seem to be near atheism even as 
young as 12! They are very skeptical. Even so, they 
all had a chance to watch us and see living examples 
of true faith. One boy named Mark came to us. 
During the entire camp, this boy had been 
disrespectful to us, and was caught smoking with his 
friends. They scoffed during 
Bible lessons and made their 
contempt clear. 
	 But one night, Mark 
really acted up, hitting 
another boy who was smaller 
than him (we were 
celebrating the smaller boy’s 
birthday). It made me angry and I scolded Mark, then 
later called him aside for a conversation that lasted 
four hours. I found out that Mark had a bad 
relationship with his father and was lashing out 
because of it. As we talked further, I realized Mark 
had been paying more attention than I realized. He 

had been watching all that was happening around 
him. He could see that we not only talked about 
God, but that we really believed what we were 
teaching. Mark asked many questions about God, 
the Bible, and the Lord Jesus. He then expressed the 
desire to come to our meetings after camp was over! 
Please pray for Mark and the other boys who need 

Christ’s love so desperately. 
	 One other ministry we 
have is family holidays in a 
local park. Last year, more 
than 200 children came to 
this event, and 100 adults. 
This year, more than 500 
people came—both adults 

and children! We had inflatable trampolines, cotton 
candy, popcorn, coffee, french fries, and face painting. 
These meetings lead to further family meetings in our 
church. Please continue to lift this before the Lord. 
Thank you for your prayers, and for your support of 
me and my family in our ministry! 

The Harvest Takes Time!
Your Persistent Support Pays Off!
Ruslan Mandzyuk
SGA-Sponsored Missionary  
Pastor in Pochaev, Ukraine

__________________________

Over the past few years,  
the local attitude toward  

us has changed.     
__________________________

Let us not lose heart in doing good, for in due time we will reap if we do not grow weary (GALATIANS 6:9).
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As this issue of the Good News Report arrives in your mailboxes, SGA-sponsored Immanuel’s Child   
 Christmas ministries will have taken place across Russia and her neighboring countries. We are trusting 

the Lord for the reaching of thousands of children with the Gospel as they joyfully receive gifts that you—our 
faithful partners—helped provide. Please remember to pray in the days and weeks ahead as the churches will 
be following up with the children and their families. Pray with us for a bountiful spiritual harvest, not only 
with the children but also with their parents and caregivers! 

Remember to Pray for Immanuel’s 
Child Follow Up Ministry!
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Across the former Soviet countries,  
  millions of individuals and families 

are mired in deep, heartbreaking poverty. 
Seven decades of atheistic communism and 
economic upheaval have ravaged their 
lives. And even though 27 years have 
elapsed since the chaos of the Soviet 
collapse, the majority still face an 
enormous struggle to make ends meet. 

Scripture exhorts us to model the 
compassion of the Lord Jesus toward those 
who are ravaged by poverty . . . So, as those 
who have been chosen of God, holy and 
beloved, put on a heart of compassion 
(Colossians 3:12). And with your help, that 
is exactly what the evangelical churches SGA serves 
are doing among many despairing families. 

“Who is this that cares enough?”
	 SGA vice president Eric Mock has seen the 

need first hand, as well as the eternal fruit that 
grows from the ministry. He writes: 

In Central Asia, I have been in homes where 
it’s 20 below outside, and they have their children 
underneath the table with their feet near a coal 
burner so they can at least stay warm while the 
ladies are staying around the outside. They are 
barely surviving and the children get little 
nutrition. There is even a risk where children  
can get sold into human trafficking. When we  
help the local church come with $10 worth of oil, 
flour, rice, and beans—they can survive, see the 

love of God, hear the Gospel, and have their lives 
transformed. The believers are walking the road 
with them and stay involved, teaching them a new 
way of living. 

Then there’s Belarus, where the poor people are 
going to local mayors and leaders asking for help. 

They don’t have a welfare program, and since the 
churches have been distributing food through SGA-
sponsored Compassion Ministry, the mayors now 
point them to the church, and then the church goes 

_______________________________
And even though 27 years have elapsed 

since the chaos of the Soviet collapse, the 
majority still face an enormous struggle  

to make ends meet . . .
 _______________________________

Your Gifts Are Showing 
Needy Families  
Christ’s Love in Action
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out and visits them with help. The pastors tell me 
that this is the most fruitful ministry they’ve ever 
had, because people say, “Who is this that cares 
enough to bring me food?” 

The answer, of course, is Christians compelled 
by the love of Christ. And behind them are SGA 
supporters like you. Thank you for blessing people 
across the world in Jesus’ name! 

Two Stories of Compassion
From Siberia: 

Pastor Oleg began visiting 
Dima and his large family. Dima is 
a war veteran who struggles with 
PTSD after seeing much death and 
destruction. He’s even struggled 

with thoughts of suicide with his family in such need. But when Oleg 
visited the family and brought a food package, it was very gratefully 
received. Oleg is asking that we pray for this new opportunity, and 
that Dima and his family will respond to the Gospel. 

From Georgia: 
A family of three women and four children fell on hard times after 

the head of the family perished in an automobile accident. The husband 
of one of the daughters abandoned the family, and one of the sons went 
to prison, leaving his wife and children behind with his mother.  
A grandfather 

who had been helping died recently. One of the 
children is physically challenged. The adults 
work, but the income is so meager that they 
cannot keep the utilities turned on. The help of 
the church with food has made a great impact, 
and the family is very thankful to God for the 
help they receive from believers. 

These are only two examples of how the 
love of God and your faithfulness is helping to 
meet enormous physical needs. More than 
that, this ministry of compassion is opening 
many opportunities for the life-changing 
Gospel, and the glorious harvest is eternal! 

Children and families in Georgia, and throughout the Russian 
speaking lands, feel Christ’s compassion through this ministry.



	 SGA-sponsored Compassion Ministry takes place as God provides through churches and missionary 
pastors throughout Russia and her neighboring countries. Here are a few brief glimpses of the ongoing 
ministry sent to us by the churches. 

Praise the Lord for the ministry 
with which God has entrusted us 

here in Birobidzhan, Russia (Jewish 
Autonomous Oblast). We thank you 
and our dear Lord for your financial 
support. There are currently 24 
people located at our ministry, which 
we call the Mayak Center. We 
recently harvested our potatoes for 
the year. I had written earlier about 
a Jewish woman named Lena. Praise 
God that she is involved in our 
ministry and reads Scripture during 
our meetings. She also helped us in 
the potato harvest. At the end of last 
month, we had one woman who 
entered into eternity. We had spoken to her about Christ, but her heart was closed. But then we have Inna, who 
heard the Gospel and repented. She married a man who has physical challenges, and we visit them in their 
apartment. They come out to our center for worship services. We rely on the Lord and His help, and we praise 
the Lord that we are able to minister together to needy people and bring them the message of the Gospel! 
 	  						      —Pastor Viktor Lokaichuk

In Central Asia, I visit a tuberculosis hospital and share the Gospel as I have opportunity. Through 
Compassion Ministry, many are hearing of Christ’s love and are interested in hearing the Word of God. 

There was one man not long ago who was in very grave condition. I visited him and told him about Christ. 
He immediately repented and received the Lord. On my next visit, I found out that he had gone into eternity. 
 	  						      —Missionary Pastor in Uzbekishan

One of our pastors in Georgia visited a family with three children. The parents had fled the region of 
Abkhazia during their 1993 war and settled in Georgia. The parents recently divorced, and the children 

stayed with their mother. They had been living in an old military barrack, and this year the government gave 
them an apartment with no furniture and in disrepair. Then, the mother left for Italy to try and find work and 
left the children alone. The eldest daughter is 16, the next is 13, and the youngest son is 11. The oldest child left 
school to take care of the younger ones. We witnessed the cold and hunger in this household. We brought them 
food and will continue to visit them with help on a regular basis. Thank you for helping us help them!
 	  						      —Sent from the Caucasus country of Georgia 

What You Make Possible: SGA’s 
Compassion Ministry at a Glance
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2018  SUMMER CAMP  CAMPAIGNGoal: 30,000 Children

Your support for SGA reaches people across the former USSR in many ways, because the needs are so 
diverse. Some people just need to hear the Gospel (rare in that culture) or good Bible teaching (also rare). 
Others, however, are in such dire material need that they need compassionate help before they will listen.

Jesus did it both ways. Often He would come into an area and simply preach the truth. But other 
times, He would come and heal the sick, and then share the good news. 

That’s the approach SGA takes: We make sure that we are preparing 
churches to minister to all people in all situations . . . so that the maximum 
number are reached! 

But we cannot do it without your prayers and financial support.  Your 
calling to advance God’s kingdom in the former USSR through your support 
means you perceive this strategy. You are a special and insightful believer! So 
please keep praying, and as God leads keep giving to this ministry. To give today, 
just use the reply slip and envelope in this issue and return your gift. God sees 
your act of compassion . . . blessing the physical and spiritual needs of despairing 
children, families, women, men, and the elderly—just as Christ did. 

HOW YOU CAN HELP
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Landmine Explosion Kills Children

This past fall, the Deutsche Welle news service reported that three teenaged schoolchildren lost their 
lives in a landmine explosion in eastern Ukraine’s conflict zone. The three boys were aged 13 to 15, 

and accidently stepped on the mine. A fourth child—a 
10-year-old boy—was wounded by shrapnel and treated 
in a nearby hospital.
		 Ivan Prikhodko, who serves as mayor in the town  
of Horlivka, said that the youths had found an aban-
doned house and were just “looking for adventure.” The 
mayor added that landmines are a constant issue in his 
region and something that they will be facing for some 
time to come. 
			 This tragedy did not gain many headlines here in 
North America, but such violence is a daily reality for 
the people of eastern Ukraine. The Ukrainian evangel-
ical churches we serve continue to send Compassion Ministry teams led by missionary pastors into this 
dangerous region. As they continue to distribute much-needed food and other humanitarian aid, pray for 
the safety of these teams. Also please pray for additional resources to supply them, as well as for continued 
openings for the Gospel to bring the peace of Christ to shattered lives. 

C I S  I N  T H E  N E W S
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As I write this communication to our friends and partners, I recall 
sitting at my desk on Tuesday, December 4, at 3:00 p.m. It was a rare sunny 
afternoon where the temperature hovered around the freezing mark outside. 
I looked at my phone weather app and realized that in the Russian cities 
of Yakutsk and Krasnoyarsk, it was -36 degrees C. We all know when it 

plummets to -40 C both Fahrenheit 
and Celsius are equal—it is COLD!

My heart was lifted 
immediately in prayer for my 
brothers overseas. Last January/
February, I traveled to Russia 
and experienced some extreme 
conditions. As you read these 
articles, you realize the needs are 
immense. The winter weather 
adversely affects so many who have 
so little. When visiting in their 
homes you quickly appreciate the 
significant struggle to survive.

In my younger years, I 
remember the statement, “The quickest way to a man’s heart is through his 
stomach.” I know that is not a biblical statement but it does have a lot of 
truth attached to it. Throughout Scripture, you will find physical needs  
met first to show compassion so that the spiritual condition could be 
addressed. The same principle works in 2019. Thank you for allowing us  
to serve those in greatest need.

The war in Ukraine continues to escalate and has no end in sight. We 
plan to visit these brothers in 2019. 
Many fellow believers help one 
another in every way conceivable. 
Difficult times are drawing the 
church close to each other.

The past summer has also seen 
record numbers at camp with many 
now in Sunday school and church. 
Both adults and children repented 
and committed to following Christ.

May you be encouraged and blessed through these partnerships.

				    Partners Together,

				    Bill Ball

Canadian Connection


